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Helen Broughton Clerk to the Council
65 Court Road

Caterham Surrey CR3 5RH

Tel: 01883 708310
Email: clerk@caterhamhillparishcouncil.co.uk
Website: www.caterhamhillparishcouncil.co.uk


Minutes of a meeting of Caterham on the Hill Parish Council 
held at 7.30pm on Wednesday 28th September 2022
at the Westway Community Centre, 25 Chaldon Road, Caterham
Present:  Cllr V Robinson (Chairperson), Cllr G Dennis (Vice Chairperson - virtually), Cllr H Bilton (part meeting), Cllr C Botten, Cllr G Duck, Cllr M Grasso, Cllr K Mansfield (virtually), Cllr E Payne, Cllr R Stead
In attendance: Mrs H Broughton (Clerk and 5 members of the public)
	C 22/27
	Apologies for absence

Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Dennis and Mansfield as they were unable to attend in person, however they were present virtually. These were accepted by the council. 


	C 22/28
	Declarations of interest 
Cllrs Botten and Duck declared an interest in a grant request from the Caterham Barracks Community Trust (CBCT), the nature of their interest being that they were Trustees of CBCT. Cllr Botten also declared that he had previously been a Trustee of the Westway Centre.  


	C 22/29
	Public forum
The Chief Exec of Caterham Barracks Community Trust spoke regarding finding long term, greener, alternatives to energy costs for building at the Barracks. He requested that the Finance Committee consider a proposal to fund a feasibility study through Community Infrastructure Levy funds that would advise on the best course of action. This model could then be used in other community buildings in Caterham. The cost would be between £5k and £20k, depending on depth of the study. 



	C 22/30
	Previous minutes

It was agreed that the minutes of the Council Meeting held on 6th July 2022 be signed by the Chair as a true record. 


	C 22/31
	County Councillors report

The County Councillors report was noted. 

	C 22/32
	Appointments

It was agreed to appoint Cllr Emma Payne as a parish council representative to the East Surrey Transport Committee.


	C 22/33
	Finance and General Purposes
i. A grant request had been received from the Caterham Barracks Community Trust. It was agreed to consider this at the Finance Committee meeting. 
ii. It was resolved to approve the following schedule of payments.
      Pre-paid

Name

Description

Amount (inc vat)

Budget line

BPG Events

Fun Day Sound

825.00

Events

Crafty Faces

Fun Day Face Painting

320.00

Events

Bollywood Dance

Fun Day Dance Workshop

130.00

Events

The Arc

Donation to meals on Ukrainian night 4th Aug

550.00

Grants

The Arc

Donation to meals on Ukrainian night 18th Aug

334.00

Grants

     For approval

Name

Description

Amount (inc vat)

Budget line

The Arc

Donation to meals on Ukrainian night 1st Sept

576.99

Grants

The Arc

Donation to meals on Ukrainian night 15th Sept

340.00

Grants

Greenbarnes

Noticeboard for Whyteleafe Road

1754.11

Street furniture

CJS Plants

Planters by shop fronts x 5

390.00

Baskets and Planters

PKF Littlejohn

External Audit

480.00

Professional fees

iii. The net position as at 31 07 2022 was noted.
iv. The external auditors report and conclusion of audit were noted. 
v. It was noted that the period of electors’ rights commenced on 13 June and ended on 
2 July.
vi. Westway Centre
A grant request had been received from the Westway Centre for a warm hub this winter and Cllr Botten gave an update.

· There has been difficulty applying for larger grants due to the lack of a lease and the requirement for a 3-year history of accounts.

· A funding shortage needs to be addressed. 

· The majority of the Westway Centre’s work is around adult social care and health rehabilitation however Surrey County Council (SCC) and the NHS do not provide any funding, other than the NHS renting rooms. 

· Cllrs Botten and Webster had met with SCC and the District Council and SCC had agreed to initiate a commissioning process whereby it would commission services from the Westway and councillors were doing all they could to ensure a sustainable funding stream from April. 

Cllr Bilton left meeting

It was proposed by Cllr Botten that the Parish Council give a grant to the Westway Centre of £25,000 for a warm hub, as requested in the funding proposal. The funds to come from the parish council Community Infrastructure Levy reserves. This was unanimously approved.


	
	Projects 

i. Family Fun Day review

The Chair thanked everyone involved. Lessons learned were to consider providing parking and to hold the event next year outside of school holidays. 
ii. Alley way naming

It was agreed to support residents request that the alley way between Foxon Lane and Buxton Lane be named in honour or Graham Smith. Cllr Grasso would obtain costings for a road sign.
iii. Street cleaning equipment

There had been a demonstration of street cleaning equipment. It was agreed that more information was required before a decision made. 
iv. Banners on railings
It was agreed that the Parish Council continue to request that banners be removed from railings, other than at the junction of Stanstead Road and Church Hill which was an official site. The Parish Council would not place its own banners on railings.  
v. 2022 Christmas lights / events.
It was agreed not to hold a Christmas market due to cost of living and volunteer numbers. A Working Group meeting would be arranged. 


	C22/35
	Cost of Living crisis

There was a discussion as to how the Parish Council could best support residents with the cost-of-living crisis.

It was agreed to contact existing organisations (Citizens Advice Bureau, Salvation Army, Food Bank, Hygiene bank) to ask if they needed any support.


	C22/36
	Date of the next Council meeting: 9th November 2022


The meeting closed at 9pm
